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Hi Everyone 

 

Happy New Year to you all, I hope you have had a chance to have a rest and catch to 

your breath before another Lions year starts. I know a lot of clubs have a very busy start to the year with a lot 

of projects to do over the next few months. I hope all goes well and you have time to have some fun as well 

and appreciate what you have achieved. 

 

Allan and I have just arrived back from Te Anau where we have had a Convention Meeting.  

The plans for the District convention are going well we just need your registration forms in so we know how 

many we are planning for. Don’t forget if you register before the 22nd January you will save $10. Saturday 

business session will be held at the Te Anau Club.  

Saturday night Dine and Dance will be held at Highlights Restaurant at the Luxmore Distinction Hotel and 

Sunday’s remembrance service will be held at Te Anau Scout Den. 

 

If you wish to stay at the Luxmore Distinction Hotel please tell them you are attending the Lions convention 

for a discounted rate.  

Just a reminder if you have a member who is being remembered don’t forget to invite the family, invite them 

to stay for lunch and the club should pay for this and notify the committee of the numbers for lunch. 

 

International Dues Statements are now available on your MyLCI page don’t forget to get these paid this 

month so that you have voting rights at the convention. 

  

Regards and stay safe 

Sue Fleury 
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Media/ publicity 
I always endeavour to support and promote District 202F Lions clubs’ service. Please let me know if your club needs help or are           
involved in any projects where I can help with publicity. Make sure to take photos and let your local community and media know 
what is happening in your club. If you are undertaking something special let me know. I can advise you on what you need to do if the 
club was thinking of entering the District Awards next Lions year. Part of my portfolio is to promote the Clubs service by sending  
articles and photos to the NZ Lion magazine. This is the one which turns up at your club every few months. I am more than happy to 
help write the article and send it off to the editor. Lions clubs get a real boost in reading about their service in this magazine. There is 
always lots of North Island Lions Club information to read, lets change this and make sure there is plenty of District 202F articles too. 
 
Wendy Goodwin PDG 
Awards and Media coordinator 
Mobile 0272811803 
Email. 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 

202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Wanaka & Districts 
This year’s 4WD Safari to Forest Range Station in the Lindis Pass was an outstanding success. We travelled from Forest Range 

Homestead across to Lake Hawea via Mt. Grand Station. Originally set down for Saturday the 9th of January, the trip had to be           

postponed to Sunday because of heavy rain a few days before. 

 

This year’s trip attracted more than 80 vehicles. Because of numbers we ran a two trip format an hour apart. 

 

Wanaka Search & Rescue are the main benefactors of this project. 

They provided logistical assistance along with Shotover 4WD Club. 

 Lions clearing a slip before the event. 

Russell Emmerson of Forest Range Station giving 

a talk about the farm in the wool shed  
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The Pandemic of the Century 

Lion Mahesh Shah September 18, 2020 

The coronavirus (COVID-19) is the worst pandemic to hit the world in almost a hundred years. It is the worst economic crisis 

in the past 40 years for South Asian countries like India. To make matters worse, India has one of the highest population          

densities in the world, and a significant portion of the population lives in poverty. The combination of these factors, high         

population       density and poor sanitation due to poverty are high risk factors for the spread of COVID -19. The government, 

therefore, took the drastic measure of a complete lockdown to curb the spread of this deadly disease.  

                            The drive to help people also helped Lions put aside their fear to reach the needy.  

The most vulnerable were caught in the crisis 
Caught in the sudden but necessary lockdown were the migrant workers in India. They lost their jobs and livelihood due to the  

shutdown. They were far away from their homes. With no way to reach home, and no jobs, there was a real crisis brewing. It 

was as close to a “perfect storm” as you can get. Millions of poor households faced the real danger of starvation.                            

The                government relief efforts, though herculean, weren’t large enough or fast enough to reach everyone in need . 

Delivering relief efforts in the middle of the lockdown  
Normally, the Lions would mobilize themselves and immediately start the relief efforts on their own. However, with COVID -

19, we had a unique problem due to the complete lockdown to prevent the spread of the virus. No one was allowed leave their 

houses or move around on their own. In addition, there was a lot of confusion and fear about safe practices to avoid the spre ad 

of the virus. 

 

With the help of the local police and service volunteers, the Lions distributed a vast quantity of food grains, food packets,            

medicines, etc. Many of our Lady Lions cooked and distributed food in the initial period. They overcame their fear of getting  

infected with COVID-19 by wearing masks and maintaining social distancing as far as possible. Washing hands frequently was 

also advised and followed by all. The drive to help people also helped Lions put aside their fear to reach the needy. After p roper 

precautions were in place, the Lions were no longer scared. Instead, they were inspired to work more and more for the cause.  

Lions spring into action 
The Lions clubs of District 3232-F1 sprang to action to help in this            

unprecedented crisis. Here are some of the service activities they undertook:  

 Donations to the Prime Minister's and Chief minister's relief fund 

 Donations to Lions Clubs International Foundation 

 Serving cooked food to the hungry 

 Distribution of dry ration kits 

 Distribution of masks and PPEs 

 

 

Distribution of sanitizing kits and medicine 

In the months of April and May 2020, a total of 25 clubs served 5.84 million 

people amounting to a total financial value of 68.5 million Indian rupees or 

approximately US$915,000. More than six million people benefited from the 

services provided by nearly 1,000 Lions of the district. We also created an 

excellent brand image of Lions and added 74 members in the very first month of the year for my incoming district governor.  

Some noteworthy contributions 
Although all the clubs contributed to the best of their abilities, some noteworthy contributions were made by the following 

clubs: Lions Club of Vishwamitri, Lions Club of Baroda Main, Lions Club of Ajwa and Lions Club of Cambay.  

A cautiously optimistic future 
As we all know, the pandemic is far from over and will likely be prolonged for the foreseeable future. Until the time that a cure 

is found or a vaccine developed, the pandemic will continue to affect the world. And the most vulnerable and poor sections of  

society will be hit the hardest and will need all the help they can get. Lions clubs of District 3232F1 are continuously            

mobilizing to serve those who are severely affected by this unprecedented crisis.  

 

Lion Mahesh Shah has been a Lion for 54 years, serving as the District Governor of District 3232F1 in fiscal year 2019 -2020. 
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RELAY FOR LIFE RETURNS TO WANAKA IN 2021 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Name: Jane Sharman 

Phone: 021 1515 805 

 

2020 has been a year like no other; we look forward to 2021 when Relay For Life returns to Wanaka. Relay 

For Life is an inspirational and fun event for the whole community, where we Celebrate with cancer            

survivors, Remember loved ones lost to cancer and come together as a community to Fight Back against   

cancer.                                                                                                                                                                                

Following positive feedback from those involved in 2019, Relay For Life will return to Pembroke Park on the 

27 and 28 of March 2021.                                                                                                                                               

Mitre 10 Mega Wanaka are again the major partner, to the delight of Cancer Society Otago-Southland            

Marketing and Fundraising Manager Jonet Warhurst.  

                                                                                                                                                                              

"Relay for Life is a major event for bringing the community together and Mitre 10 MEGA is founded on their 

community - so they are an ideal partner.'' 

Mitre 10 Mega Marketing Manager Matt Gallaher said "we are thrilled to be involved again - after a such a 

successful Relay in 2019, we are gearing up for another amazing event” 

 

Relay For Life involves teams of 10 who walk or run around a track for 24 hours.  In a relay style, each team 

needs to have at least one participant on the track throughout the event. Each team has a campsite around the 

track and a range of entertainment and activities keep energy levels high. 

 

Event Coordinator Jane Sharman is excited about organising her second Relay For Life in Wanaka.  The first 

being held in 2019 raised $73,000 due to the wonderful support from the community. 

 

The Cancer Society receives no direct government funding, so the event helps it to provide a range of                

services, including one-on-one support for people affected by cancer and its accommodation service for          

people travelling for treatment, as well as funding health promotion and research programmes. 

 

Relay For Life Wanaka 2021 will be an event not to miss.  Cancer is the country’s single biggest cause of 

death.  Most New Zealanders will have some experience of it – either personally or through a relative or 

friend.  

The Relay For Life Committee is also looking for new volunteers to help out. There are many interesting and 

exciting ways to be involved in Relay For Life.  Whatever your interests, you are sure to have fun, make a 

difference for a good cause, and meet some new friends.  
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Lawrence 
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Lawrence 
Lawrence Lions managed to hold The Great Aussie Bush Fire Quiz night just before Covid hit the country and created havoc with 

many plans for 2020 as it did for many other clubs and organisations.  But Covid also provided the opportunity for us to work along 

side other service groups in our area. We were able to reach out to many of our aged and vulnerable residents offering support 

through ‘good will’ packages. We were teamed with the Lawrence Combined Churches food bank and Senior Constable Craig           

Bennett. This was a very rewarding time and with many of our members now working from home, they were able to lend a much 

needed hand 

 

 Senior Constable Craig Bennett ready for delivery and 

some of the mass of veggies ready to be bagged. 

 

Cheese roll night. Making cheese rolls to accompany 

soup and chopped veggies given out to over 110 

households in June and July 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left: Lions Libby Hindmarsh, Shar Conder, Wendy Haywood and Lions wife Lisa 

Wilson. Great night of a few wines, quite a few yarns and many laughs 

 

Winton 

Your Board has resolved to 

each month invite two club 

members to attend the Board 

meeting.  

Names of invited members 

will appear in your Bulletin 

on the front page. 

 

Borland Lodge Weekend 

The recommendation is to 

hold the Borland Lodge 

Weekend during the  

Waitangi Day long weekend 

Arrive Friday 5 February 

Working Bee morning of 

Saturday 6 February Fishing 

etc. afternoon of Saturday 6 

February Depart Sunday 

morning 7 February  

For this to proceed we will 

need definitive numbers of 

members to attend. As per 

usual this weekend is for 

family and a great           

opportunity to bring along a 

friend (or two) 
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Riversdale 
 

The Berwick Chain Project 

took place on Wednesday, 18 

November as a Riversdale 

Lions Club Project with  

members helping fence off 

this area - To stop cars driving 

through the Memorial 

Grounds of the Returned         

Servicemen  

 

A member is on my case about the Bike Park, - early in the New Year we need 

to have a working bee there!! February-March we will have a fence to help out 

with at the Riversdale Cemetery also. he teardrop flag has now finally been  

ordered. It is black with white writing and the Riversdale ‘R’ at the top with the 

Lions Logo on it - (exactly the same as our Banner). 

Alexandra 

The Lions Club of Alexandra will hold it’s ‘End of the Road’ meeting at the end 
of McArthur Road on Thursday the 14th Jan., 2021, from 6.00pm. You and your 
family are invited. There will also be a range of guests. Volunteers are required 
to man the gates and carry out car parking duties at the Omakau Trotting Club 
meeting, being held at the Omakau Race Course on January 2nd, 2021.  

10th Jan 4 wheel drive excursion – register if interested as places limited – contact Barry or Guy for details all funds raised from this 
will go to Rescue Helicopter Trust 

Queenstown 

 

Very clever 

Queenstown 

 

 

 

GUEST SPEAKERS FOR NEXT WEEKS TEA MEETING The    

students our Club sponsored on the Outward Bound Challenge via 

Heads up for Kids and the Arrowtown MENZ Shed Secretary Martin 

Barrett to update on the progress and on what equipment they need to  

move forward 

Having a great  

Time. 
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Cromwell Tales 
Our annual Senior Citizen’s Christmas Lunch, was held at the Cromwell Sports Club on Sunday 13 th December from 11am.   

We are very pleased to continue our support of the Cromwell College Dux award and it was a pleasure to present the 2020 award to 

Emma Paul.  Well done to Emma and all the students now making their way towards the next adventure in their lives. 

There is so much happening again, in and around the township.  All that time on your bike during lock down seems to have          

transpired into serious activity on the bike trails being built around Cromwell.  Lions are busy upgrading the Old Cromwell Town 

Garden, which is alongside the bike trail and anyone thinking that putting in a retaining wall, was a walk in the park, is a huge           

u nderstatement.  Finding significant rock in the subsoil at every location we wanted to put in a post, caused a lot of head scratching 

and choice words to resolve the issue.  Luckily, Lions are resourceful enough to have completed the task as per the attached photo.  

We now move on to upgrading the garden itself. 

We could not have completed this task without the support of the following businesses 

Heavy Trax Hire Clarke Machine Hire 

Weka Landscaping McNulty’s Transport 

Bannockburn Contracting 

Just along from the garden is the Old Cromwell Town barbeque area we installed early last year.  There was an issue with the gas 

certification, which has now been addressed and the barbeque is now fully operational for all Cromwell locals and visitors to use.  

We recently installed another table and seating. 

Lions have been working on the installation of a drinking fountain at the Bike Park for 3-4 years, but the paperwork required had 

become an issue.  The project team were elated to report the fountain was installed in September and was immediately in use by the 

children using the park at the time.  Another way we are looking to reduce plastic in the environment. 

Recent activities include,  

Food caravans were on site at the  

Light up Cromwell 

College colour run 

Cromwell half marathon 

Speedway – 2 meetings 

Fireworks display in old Cromwell Town 

Highlanders Sprint Series 

Marshalling and gate duties at Christmas at the races 

This will allow us to support the upgrading of the Cromwell Community Van.  Lions have been advised that the van is now due to be 

upgraded and with recent changes to the Cromwell Lakes Trust funding requirements, Lions are now required to provide                   

significantly more towards the cost of the upgrade.  We have made our contribution towards the Cromwell College Dux award along 

with assisting two college students to go to Outward Bound next year and with the annual Santaland event. 

We also 

Took a group of senior citizens to the Alexandra Blossom Festival 

Manned the collection points for the Pink Ribbon Appeal 

It was with great pleasure we awarded our Lion of the Month to an honorary Lion, Mark Leyser and his team at the BP Workshop.  

The support from Mark and his team in caring for all our vehicles is a huge benefit to the club and community especially when          

Thomas the Tank engine got a bit of a cold a year or so ago.  Mark was quick to put his hand up to help us with a recent issue and for 

that we are very grateful.  The photo shows Mark receiving the Lion of the Month from president Russ Fowler. 

Upcoming events include 

Driving Thomas the Tank Engine at Santaland 

Senior Citizens Christmas Party 

Speedway Christmas Champs and New Years Day racing 

Marshalling and gate duties at Wyndham races 

Classic Car Day catering 

In our efforts to reduce our waste that goes into landfill, we are looking to introduce dedicated recycling bins at our catering events.  

Lions will have recycling bins for the cans and plastic bottles we sell.  The finer detail is being worked out and we hope to have these 

bins ready for the New Year.   We have already moved to more environmentally friendly food containers.  

Finally, please do not forget the existing Lions recycling schemes in place.   

Cromwell Pharmacy collect used eye glasses on our behalf, to assist those in the Pacific Islands with poor sight.   

Old engine/solar batteries can be dropped off at the Transfer Station and at Great Southern on Hughes Crescent.   

Can tabs and the aluminium tops/necks from wine bottles, can also be dropped off at Cromwell Pharmacy.  This collection is 

able to support the families of children that need to visit Starship hospital for kidney disease treatment and are unable to 

access government assistance. 

As you can see there is a great deal happening within Lions and we would really enjoy having a chat over a coffee, should you be 

interested in joining Cromwell Lions as “We Serve” our community.  Please contact Russ Fowler (President) on 0274 510 737 or 

Trevor Shaw (Membership Chairperson) on 0274 354 061  

See photos next page 
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Left:  

Mark Leyser 

“Lion of Month” 

 

Right:  

 

Old Cromwell 

 

 

Below: 

Retaining wall 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is many drop off places that can be found on the website, but here is 

one below 

 

can be dropped at 120 Hazlett St Clyde 9330 0211730412 or 034492703 

(Sheryll) 
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 Lion Members 

 in 2020-

2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1299 

1288 

30 June 2020 

31st August 

1291 30th September 

1286 30 October 

30 November 1293 

1284 
31 December 

 31 January 
 29 February 

31 March  

31 July 
1291 

 30 April 

31 May 
 

30 June 2021   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elaine Connelly — Cromwell Lake Dunstan 

 

Margaret Jones  — Ohai Nightcaps 

 

Marina Kitto — Te Anau Kepler 

 
We are down 9 for the month and 15 

year to date.   
 

We’re currently sitting at 1284. 

 
W

elcome to 

     Lions 

Makarewa  
Our Xmas evening was a good success. Thanks to curator Lion Dave for the museum visit and to Lion Simon the bus driver. Our 

firewood breakup evening was also a good evening. Thanks to Wendy and Raewynne for the supper , it was well enjoyed by all.  

We are having a BBW on the 13 Feb at the MCC ( Makarewa Country Club, not the Melbourne Cricket Club.) This is a family and 

friends affair. Firewood.  With two types of firewood blocks available, Pine is $50 per bin and Blue Gum $80 per bin. 

 

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke 
December Had an item from our members  regarding Goldilocks & the 3 bears. !!! 

Also had an interesting “One thing about me you probably don’t know”- Brian Tatam, John Morrison & Valda Turner. !! Great to 

hear something we all did not know about them. 

We were so lucky to have a visit from Santa & his helper to give out presents to all our members. !!!Presentation of International 

Badges to Anne Cotton & Stewart McKnight   Well done Lions members.!! After a stressful year behind we still have achieved to 

the benefit of the community. Donations to Hospital outside furniture, Community Support Network, Burn Radio, St John              

Ambulance, & REAP. 

Special thanks to Stewart for the running of the manure gang, members who distributed the phone books, and to all members helping 

to run the Bowls Tournament early next year 
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Cromwell  
What’s coming up:  

26 Jan— Editor of SF Birthday– loves Rockhaven Rosa 

27-Jan-20 Lions and Partners to Highlands for a social evening – please see notice within this bulletin  

3-Feb-21 Branch Club meeting at Cromwell Town and Country Club 6:00pm. Apologies/guests to Judy C by the Monday before 6-

Feb-21 Speedway, NZ Saloon GP – Catering at Shop & N0 1 Van 

 10-Feb-21 Cromwell Lions business meeting - 7.00pm (please note the new start time) at the Lion’s Den, all members are welcome 

19-Feb-21 Highlanders v’s Hurricanes at Alexandra - Catering  

20-Feb-21 Speedway, Super Saloon – Catering at Shop & N0 1 Van  

24-Feb-21 Cromwell Lions tea meeting 28-Feb-21 Streetsprint - Catering  

3-Mar-21 Branch Club meeting at Cromwell Town and Country Club 6:00pm. Apologies/guests to Judy C by the Monday before         

10-Mar-20 Cromwell Lions business meeting - 7.00pm at the Lion’s Den, all members are welcome  

13-Mar-21 Speedway, D A Memorial – Catering at Shop & N0 1 Van 

24-Mar-21 Cromwell Lions tea meeting 

 9,10,11-April-21 Highlands Festival of Speed & Sprint Series - Catering  

24-April-21 Highlands Sprint Series - Catering  

Busy time ahead for the Cromwell club. 

 

Waihopai City 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The day was hot but our flag looked good at Teretonga on 16/1/21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The train derailment from last week out 

at Wrights Bush. It was a bit of a mess. 
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 Lawrence                                                                                                                                         

Funds raised from our cake stall were ear marked to help the Lawrence Rest Home purchase new duvets and 

inners for the residents. We ask the Rest home for a wish list and choose  something we can work towards. 

Joining with our local community board we raised $7000 needed for a  

Raizer Lift Chair. This an amazing piece of                equipment that al-

lows          anyone to help 

someone, who has fallen 

but remains unhurt, back to 

a sitting      position.         

Although based at the rest 

home, the local St John 

have ready access to it 

Lion Paul Eason is happy to 

be off the floor during a          

demonstration of the Raiser 

chair by rep Stewart Evans at 

a recent meeting.  

 

 

 

 

 PDG and President Ronald Alderton was patient for the day 

when the Raizer Chair was presented to the Rest Home along 

with from left, Rest home manager Mark Chapman, Lions       

Alison Joyce and Wendy Haywood.  

 

 

 

HOW TO COLLECT BREAD TAGS  
1. Decide where you are going to collect. Consider your school, workplace, sports club or church. Think of places where lots of 

bread and rolls are used such as your local café or school canteen. 

 2. Get a container such as a 1kg yoghurt container, a jar, or a box  

3. You can make a moneybox type slot in the top, or leave it open. Put a few bread tags inside to give people the idea.  

4. Attach a sign to your container (see signs/posters below) and put it in a place where lots of people will see it.  

5. Publicise our organisation by website, facebook or word of mouth.  

6. Regularly empty your container – you’ll be surprised how quickly it fills up!  

7. When it suits you, drop your accumulated bread tags off at one of our collection points. Check the map on our facebook page  

Contact us on nzbreadtags@gmail.com or on FB @Bread tags for wheelchairs NZ if you have any questions or to find your closest 

drop off point, or visit our website www.breadtagsforwheelchairs.co.za 
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Lawrence 
Stage 1 of the helipad is now complete with the 

laying of the remaining drain pipes and filling of 

the ditch  running alongside of the rugby grounds. 

Stage 2 is due to start any day with the arrival of 

the timber for the  retaining wall needed to create 

enough area for the  exclusion zone for the           

Helipad                                            

 

Tim Dickey, Lions Jude Gamble and Min Bain 

place pipes in preparation for laying. 

 

Digger operator Bill Fitzgerald works his magic. 

                                                                                      

Having a strategy meeting sitting among some of the timber for the  

retaining wall are Lions Alison Joyce, Andrew Gray, Jude Gamble, St 

John rep for the project Mark Chapman, Lion Min Bain and Project 

Leader Tim Dickey. Lion Wendy Haywood on camera. 

Needed 

Something 

To fill 

A gap 



 19 

 



 20 

 



 21 

 



 22 

 

Zone 1 

Cromwell    

Cromwell Golden Age   

Cromwell Lake Dunstan    

Queenstown      

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha  

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra               

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts        

Omakau Districts (Please share some club news– Still waiting)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke    
  Zone 3 

Clinton     

Clutha Valley   It’s great to get your bulletin now  

Lawrence      

Owaka                                                            

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago  

Balclutha    
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden         

Mossburn & Districts  (Still waiting )                                          

Mossburn Nth Southland  (thank you)     

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                               

Te Anau Kepler      
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui                   

Gore Host  (Thank you for the article )                                            

Gore Pakeke                                                                          

Gore River Valley   

Mataura     (I looking for more club news)  

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham    

Wyndham Pioneer     
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps      
Otautau      

Riverton              

Tuatapere & Districts    Thank you  

Winton                                                          

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central         

Invercargill Host                                                                                        

Stewart Island      

Waihopai City           

Waikiwi            

Southland Girls High Leos     

 = Article  received 

 = Bulletin received 

Hi Lions 

I'm a reporter covering stories in 

Central Otago and Upper Clutha and 

I am always on the lookout for items 

related to the following towns. 

Central Otago - Teviot Valley,         

Roxburgh, Millers Flat, Maniototo 

Plains, Ranfurly, Naseby, Omakau, 

Ophir, Alexandra, Clyde,               

Bannockburn, Cromwell,              

Lindis Valley, Lakes Dunstan and 

Roxburgh. 

Upper Clutha - Cardrona,                   

Albert Town, Luggate, Queensberry, 

Tarras, Makarora, and Lakes Wanaka 

and Hawea. 

Simon Henderson 

Reporter 

The News 

14 Skird Street, Alexandra 

www.thenews.co.nz 

P: (03) 440 0035 

E: simon.henderson@thenews.co.nz 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2020 till 30th June 2021 

I reckon we 

should get 

Lions in the 

News more  
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  165 
Sunday 31st January 2021 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

   

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 
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https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

